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Name and P1484 # of Working Group:

LTSC Sponsor Executive Committee – P1484

Date, Time, and Location of Meeting

Monday, May 1, 2006 at 10:00 am CST
Teleconference
Presiding


Chair: Robby Robson
Secretary: Debbie Brown
Attendance:



Claude Ostyn


Chad Kainz

Magda Mourad


Wilbert Kraan


Leanne Rickert


Tom King


Brandon Matsumoto


Geoff Frank

Call to order, chair’s remarks

Robby Robson called the meeting to order at 11:00 am EST. 
Approval of Agenda

· Status reports from Working Groups
· Any further thoughts on meeting in October / November
· Web site / Membership / etc. updates if there are any
New business:
Robby welcomed the new participants and explained the purpose of the SEC.
WG Reports

Tom reported that he may be submitting a PAR for PENS in the third quarter.  He is looking for some guidance on which WG the work should take place.  Robby felt that this may likely go into the CMI group.
Tom explained that PENS is a specification designed to enable automation for the transferring and exchange of course packages. It allows a content system to communicate with another system, pinging it to indicate where a package is and what type it is, and then provide data for the transfer.  It will allow tools to have a little configuration box to facilitate quick publishing between LMS systems.  Wilbert asked if there was a binding, and Tom answered that it is currently in an HTTP Post command.  It was from an AICC spec that has been written in the IEEE format.  Right now there are about 8 vendors with existing implementation sand there will be a plug fest in September.  Tom explained that at AICC.org there is information about the specification.

Tom will work with the CMI group when submitting this PAR.  From an administrative perspective, that makes Kerry the chair, and there may be a sub chair for this project.  We may want to consider putting this in a separate WG, but this discussion should take place with her as well.

CMI
No official report, Kerry not in attendance.  Wilbert felt that the only issue with the CMI at the moment is the naming of the data model on the actual IEEE standard… it somehow got reverted by the IEEE when published, and we need to deal with making the correction.  Wilbert reported that they had a visit from IMS to walk us through their comments on the CP version 2.  He felt that we came up with a good working compromise about how the work will be conducted within the IMS and prior to submission to the CMI WG.
LOM

Wayne is on sabbatical.  Wilbert felt that the DCMI combined working group is now very much on the way.  It was felt from a number of different coordinates that it is necessary to make a quick bug fix regarding how we treat vcards.  Nothing major, but the issue was raised by CETIS.  Robby pointed out that LOM is a 2002 standard, and it will expire in June 2007.  It therefore needs to be reaffirmed or revised by that period.  We will start getting notices from REVCOM, which Wayne will handle.  There is also activity in SC36 and the AICC that is relative to LOM.  These efforts are not totally coordinated, and we need to decide what to do with these other activities.  
COMPETENCIES
Claude reported that he has been trying to get a clarification of process from the IEEE coordinator; however he has not gotten a response.  He is confused about how to do the invitation and the review.  He has decided that he is just going to go through all of the forms anyway.  Robby offered to try to call and find out what is going on.  Claude will forward one of his emails to Robby.
DRML

Magda reported that the Ballot Resolution Group is working through the comments that were received.  They have received about 70 total comments,  and have about 10 left.  They will submit a new version with the resolutions as soon as possible.  
TREASURER’S REPORT

Brandon reported that we have plenty of funds in our account.  We need to decide what we are going to do with this funding.  Robby added that we have now been given access to an 800 number to use for these calls; however, it costs something like 7 cents a minute, and we haven’t felt that there was a great need to do that.  We may want to investigate getting some 800 numbers to use as bridges.  Other expenditures tend to be on a larger order of magnitude.  Claude was concerned that these 800 numbers may not be accessible outside of the US.  

SIW

Simulation Interactivity Working Group was a part of the SISO meeting.  Robby reported that the WG meeting was very active and there was a lot of interesting stuff coming out of this communication.  Brent Darg (sp?) was the chair of that group, and we potentially will need to split this group out and make him a part of the SEC.  This group charges fees for attending the SISO meetings.  This has been viewed as unacceptable to the LTSC, so there will be a follow-up meeting in conjunction with Implementation Fest in Aug 24-25 in Orlando.  
FUTURE MEETINGS

Chad reported that there has not been any additional work on the future face to face meeting.  Robby reported that we had considered the Learning 2006.  Chad asked the participants how the 2 face to face meetings a year is going?  Is this enough, or do we need something like a 4 month cycle?  The WG chairs in attendance felt that 2 face to face was enough, as long as the WGs are having their own meetings and making announcements of these meetings for others.

If we are going to have a meeting in Nov with Maisy, then we need to request this venue.  We will potentially have the next one in the UK in conjunction with the SC36.

MISCELLANEOUS ADMINISTRATION

Chad asked about the P&P updates.  Robby will double check on the status of this and follow through.

Robby pointed out that we will also be having elections in December.

Chad pointed out that he has one more change he would like to incorporate into the P&P and he will circulate these.

Robby reported on the IP issues, and these comments will be forwarded.  Claudio proposed IEEE IP statements for each of schemas, documentation, etc.   Basically, the IEEE is adopting Creative Commons licensing for non commercial use.  Commercial use is a different issue, and the IEEE will try to recover costs in this venue.  

These issues are still being worked, but he feels that things are going in the right direction.  There will be additional discussions in the Standards Board meeting in June.

The website performance seems to have gotten better.  We are still looking for a better server, but it is not a high priority.  Wilbert also asked for confirmation that the WG mailing lists are performing suitably.    We could subscribe to Spam Cop to assist Wilbert in this process as well.  
Robby closed the meeting at 11:00 am Central.
The next meeting will be June 5, 2006.
